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2000 First Quarter Newsletter

PRESIDENT MESSAGE:

It appears that the Y2K concerns were a bit overdone.  As far as I can tell the catastrophic occurrences that were to take place didn’t happen (Although I wonder sometimes if Buster’s memory bank wasn’t wiped out by a computer virus!


If you’re like me, this time of year, even though the snow is piling up outside, I’m daydreaming about Spring.  I just can’t wait for that special time of year!  Spring will also bring about the 2000 testing season.  If you participate in the NAHRA or AKC program this is when we’re busy ironing out the kinks in our dogs.  Most of us really look forward to the Spring thaw to get our dogs back into serious water work.  My club “New Year’s Resolution” is for all of our dogs to reach that proverbial “next level.”  A successful stable of dogs means an ever-improving club base for everyone.  Even those of you not running tests, I encourage and challenge to strive for improvement in your pets.  Don’t be satisfied with your current level of dog work.  Now your next “level” doesn’t have to be an earthshaking difference in ability, just steady overall improvement.  As a friend of mine passed on to me “Set your goals high and don’t quit until you reach them!”  As a matter of fact that’s not a bad credo for life.  Now let’s get ready for warmer weather and better dogs!

God Bless and Good Training.

Jeff
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2000 NPRC OFFICERS

President:
Jeff Riebling

717-624-3677

      Board of Directors

V-President:
Lloyd Ingerson

717-529-4083



Secretary:
Karen Johnston

717-444-3691

Pam Wise
 717-394-8452

Treasurer:
Tom Johnston

717-444-3691

Robert Patton
 717-486-8199

Training:
Frank Plewa

717-334-7135

Carol Lewis
 301-384-5969

Bird Steward:
Dennis Weibley

717-266-3963

Brad Graffius
 717-432-0351

Newsletter:  
Larry Housman

410-837-5873



email:  housmanconstruction@erols.com




NEW CLUB AWARDS PROGRAM

As mentioned in earlier newsletters,  the club is instituting a members-only awards program, to recognize members and their dogs that qualify at various AKC, UKC and NAHRA hunt test levels.  Because this is a new program, we’d like to kick it off by going back and recognizing achievements you’ve already made.  Please contact Karen Johnston or Jeff Reibling and let them know your previous qualifications.  Additionally, if your dog has qualified at the WR level or higher in the past year, please let Karen know, (in writing please, to get all spellings correct), by May 1st so you can be added to the Club Plaque. 

ANNUAL BANQUET AND MEETING

This year’s banquet and annual meeting was held on Saturday, January 15, 2000 and once again a good time was had by all.  Special thanks to Dennis Weibley for making the arrangements with the Manchester Café in York County.  

Elections were held, with the results listed above.  Treasurer Tom Johnston gave his annual financial report, reproduced elsewhere, and it appears that the club continues on a solid financial footing, and that Treasurer Johnston has not experienced an unexplained increase in lifestyle.  We are hopeful that we will make a good profit on our Spring Hunt Test, a quad started, and further improve our financial picture.

If arrangements can be finalized, we may have a Spring members-only upland hunt, similar to the one held last November.  Further details will follow if we are able to set something up.

There was also a discussion of instituting handler clinics as part of our training package.  They would include individual instruction, at all handler levels.  If you have any suggestions along those lines, please get with Jeff or one of the other officers.

SPONSORS

Thanks to all our sponsors:  Michael & Janet Billups, 7 Franklin Valley Circle, Reisterstown, MD  21136
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1999 FINANCIAL REPORT

INCOME






EXPENSES

Training Session Fees
           $ 2,080



Birds


$4,414

Membership Dues

  1,380



Awards

  1,260

NAHRA Test Entry Fees
  8,140



NAHRA Fees

  1,115

Outdoor Show Income
     295



Ammo/Poppers
  1,026

Banquet Fees


     950



Liability Insurance
     304

Raffle Ticket Sales

  3,205



Equipment

     657

Bumper Sales


       60



Bumpers

     319

Hat/Shirt Sales

     285



Newsletter/Postage
     658

Duck Sales


       42



Raffle Expenses
  1,737 









Field Test Expenses
  2,755

TOTAL INCOME
          $16,437



PGC Permits

     325









Outdoor Show Costs
     150









Refunds/Bank Fees
     145







      TOTAL EXPENSES      $14,664


NOTES:

1.
Net loss on training sessions:

$1,025

2.
Net profit on Spring Field Test
       51

3.
Net profit on Fall Field Test

     899

4.
Net profit on Fall Raffle

  1,598

5.
Estimated Fixed Assets

$4,186

6.
Estimated Expendable Assets

  1,865

7.
12/31/99 Checkbook Balance

  3,227

8.
Estimated non-posted receipts
  1,136

NEW MEMBERS – WELCOME!!

Paul and Kelly David, Lititz, Pennsylvania 


Roy Walker, York, Pennsylvania
NEW LITTER
BLACK LAB PUPS.  Available now.  Sire:  CH Topform's Edward MH (CH Dickendall's Ruffy SH x CH Broad Reach's Touch of Grace MH).  (Yes, there are CH/MH labs, 19 known, to be exact, including pups' sire and paternal grand-dam.)  Dam:  Lady Victoria of Lochiel JH  (Dam's paternal ancestry of similar breeding to sire's.)

    Sire believed to be only all-age qualified bench champion in U.S.  Four of pups' six closest relatives have hunt test titles. Eleven of pups' fourteen closest ancestors are bench champions.             

Call:  Jim Cameron.  (717) 236-3755
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SPRING FIELD TEST


Our Spring Field Test will be held April 1-2, 2000 at State Game Lands Number 249 near Heidlersburg.  A premium for the test is included with this newsletter.  The test will be a quad Started, and we expect a fairly big entry as the test is designed to allow a dog to qualify for a SR title in one weekend.  All of the judges are NPRC members, and our Field Test Committee is already in place.  If you are not already signed up to work, PLEASE contact Lloyd Ingerson, Test Chairman, at 717-529-4083 as soon as possible.  If everyone can work just one of the two days we will be able to put on a first class test and give handlers a reason to come back for our Fall Test.  Because all we are running is started, we should be finished fairly early each day, and I don’t know about you, but I always enjoy watching the young dogs work and would rather work a started test than anything else.  So please come on out and help the club! 

FEBRUARY 6, 2000 ANNUAL DUCK MAINTENANCE

Mission accomplished!  A job well done to those that braved the cold and trudged through the snow up to your butts at our annual conservation outing.  NPRC members, together with the local Boy Scouts and their families, finished in record time, well ahead of previous years.  A total of 35 wood duck boxes and 42 mallard cylinders were checked, maintained, or replaced.  A report will be generated and sent to the Pennsylvania Game Commission.   

Many thanks to those of you who gave of your time to give a little something back to our web footed friends.   

NPRC Members: Ron Welch, Sarah Welch, Brett Schroy, Jen Groover, Tom Johnston, Rick Johnston, Lloyd Ingerson, Linda Swenk, Robert Patton, Dotty Waldrep, Robin Mongold, Mike Tome, Ethan Tome, Jessie Tome, Jeff Riebling, Mike Ward, Megan Ward, Dennis Weibley and Valerie Plewa.

The local Boy Scout Troop and their families: Mark Ensor, Nathan Ensor, Matthew Ensor, Marlin Ensor, Cameron Ensor, Jim Gragg, Susan Gragg, Michael Gragg, Brett Warner, Ryan Warner, Valerie Warner, Clark Warner, Zachery Starner and Jeffrey Starner.

A special thanks to Robert for testing the thickness of the ice!

LANCASTER COUNTY YOUTH FIELD DAY 

This annual event will be held June 3, 2000 at southern Lancaster County Farmer-Sportsman Association near Quarryville.  Dogs and handlers of all skill levels are needed. We also need someone to run the event as Lloyd and Linda have another commitment, although they will take care of organizing and making all prior arrangements.  Please contact Lloyd Ingerson at 717-529-4083 if you can help out.
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RETRIEVER TRAINING AND THE INTERNET

At the end of the day, when all is said and done, the best way to learn how to train and handle your dog is to “just do it”, preferably in the company of others with more knowledge and experience than you.  That is fundamentally the purpose of our club, and the reason our monthly training sessions are so well attended.

Most of us also buy the usual books (Wolters, Free, Tarrant, etc.) and look to them for advice and in some cases entire training programs.  Ditto for The Retriever Journal and Gun Dog.  For those of you with internet access, you also have a wealth of information available if you wish to avail yourself of it.


All of the major dog groups have a web site; of particular interest to us is the NAHRA site at www.nahra.org.  NAHRA’s site is very well constructed, and has a number of very useful pages, including a frequently updated test schedule, a list of clubs and their web sites, a list of downloadable forms and the complete rulebook.  It also contains a modest classified ad section for puppies, as well as an under utilized bulletin board.


Other major organizational web sites include AKC (www.akc.org), HRC (www.hrc-ukc.org) and Labrador Retriever Club (www.thelabradorclub.com).  All have links to individual clubs, which can be very useful if you’re traveling in the area, or want to download a test premium.


Vendors also have sites, some obviously better than others.  Lion Country Supply (www.lcsupply.com), from State College, has a very comprehensive site, good prices and excellent service.  They are my personal favorite for on-line ordering.  Many other suppliers have signed on as sponsors to Working Retriever Central (www.working-retriever.com), which is a comprehensive site with a well-subscribed classified ad section, daily updates of major competitions, and dozens of links to retriever oriented sites.

In addition to numerous web sites, there are two bulleting boards that I think you may find useful.  The Hunting Retriever List is well subscribed and offers a tremendous amount of information.  Alice Woodyard of Dobbs fame is a regular contributor, as well as several vets who are very willing to share their expertise.  There are several participants from England who bring a very different perspective to training issues, particularly since they look for very different skills in testing their dogs, and all train without e-collars, which are apparently against the law over there.  You need to take any information with a grain or two of salt, but overall some very knowledgeable people will let you pick their brains for free (as will some very ignorant people, hence the need for caution).  The list has a decided AKC slant when organizational/judging issues arise, but those threads are generally short.  To subscribe to the list, go to www.camlok.com/TheHuntingRetrieverList.html and sign up.  You may want to sign up for “digest mode” which will save up emails from the list in batches and forward them as a group.  In other words, instead of getting 20 separate emails from the list, you’ll get one email with all 20 messages combined.  I find that much easier to work with.


The second email list is a fairly new one, only 2-3 months old,

which was started by NAHRA member Patricia Boone.  To subscribe 

go to www.northgeorgiaretriever.org/emaillist.html.  This list was 

originally started as a protest to the censorship imposed on the 

official NAHRA bulletin board.  Most of the early posts in-

volved alleged deficiencies in NAHRA’s leadership structure,

but most of that seems to have died down for now.  The list

has much less activity than the Hunting Retriever List, but 

it’s still worth subscribing just to keep up with more NAHRA 

specific issues.
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NEWSLETTER DEADLINES

Now that we are more or less back on a quarterly schedule for the newsletter, I’d like everyone’s help in keeping it that way.  If you have anything to contribute, including brags, etc. please get it to me by April 15th for the newsletter to go out by the end of April.  That issue will include directions for the next three training sessions, as well as a wrap up of our Spring Hunt Test.  Also, if any of you would like to receive your newsletter via email, let me know at housmanconstruction@erols.com and you’ll get yours first, as well as save the club a few bucks in paper and postage.  If you go with the email distribution and ever want a paper copy, email me and I’ll stick one in the mail to you.

UPCOMING TRAINING SESSIONS

March 12th –York County.  9:00 AM

April 9th –York County.  9:00 AM

May 14th –Adams County.  8:00 AM  Call Frank Plewa at 717-334-7135 for directions.

MEMBERSHIP LIST
Enclosed is our 2000 membership list.  Updates will be included in future newsletters.  If any of you have email addresses that are not included here, please let Karen or I know so we can include them in the future.

